
Town of New Holstein 

Annual Town Meeting 

Town Hall                 April 20th  2021                      7:30 

The annual meeting for the Town of New Holstein was called to order at 7:30 pm by Chairman, Gary Winkler.  20 residents and 

1 non-resident were present. 

The pledge of Allegiance was recited by all. 

Chairman Winkler extended a thank you to all in attendance. 

Minutes from the 2020 annual meeting were read by Clerk, Cheryl Heller. A motion to accept the minutes as read was made by 

Richard Nett, seconded by Mary Franzen and approved without dissent. 

Clerk, Cheryl Heller reported on past elections. Heller reported a 92% turn out for Nov. and 25% for April. Heller also praised 

her workers for conducting outstanding Elections. 

The treasurers’ report was given by Treasurer Mary Jo Muellenbach, A motion to accept the treasurers’ report was made by Jeff 

Beck seconded by Diane Nett and carried unanimously.  

Mary Jo Muellenbach reported we have applied for the recycle grant, and for the recycle consolidation grant. If received, these 

monies will be used to offset recycling costs. Muellenbach also reported there have been a few kinks in Garb. & recycle pick up, 

since the company changed hands, and that they are working on them. 

 Supervisor Dean Konen reported on various Town road projects that have been completed and those scheduled for this year. 

Konen reminded people, the Town right-of-way extends 33 ft. from the centerline, and the Town is responsible to keep brush, 

tree limbs, etc. cut back for safety and visibility issues. 

Supervisor Ben Henke reported on the new tractor, and that the old town mower will be put up for sale. Henke also reported the 

salt shed roof will need to be replaced and we are getting bids for a steel roof.   Henke also reported we will continue to hire out 

the lawn mowing.  

Scott Tennessen, Assessor, could not attend; Chairman Winkler reported there were 45 building permits for the year, 1 for new a 

home and 1 raze permit.   

A motion to borrow money in an emergency to purchase equipment was made by Doug Franzen, seconded by Scott Schmitt, 

motion carried without dissent. 

The X- fund balance was reported at $105,939.44.   

Class B Road ordinance, and the ATV/ UTV ordinances were discussed. 

 Doug Franzen made a motion to hold the 2022 annual meeting on the 3rd Tuesday in April, being, Tuesday April 19th 2022, 

7:30 pm at the New Holstein Town Hall. It was seconded by Jim Walber and carried without dissent.   A notice of said meeting 

will be posted in the Tempo. 

Chairman Gary Winkler thanked everyone for their support over the past four years.  Gary said he appreciated the opportunity to 

have been able to serve the Town.  The Town gave Gary a round of applause and thanked him for his service. 

A motion to adjourn was made at 8:19 pm by Jeff Beck, seconded by Scott Schmitt and carried unanimously.   

Draft minutes subject to approval at the 2022 annual meeting. 

Respectfully submitted by:   Cheryl Heller, Clerk.                             


